
Second Cabinet Meeting District 19H 

Fort Langley Lions Hall, Fort Langley BC 

September 12, 2021 

The second cabinet meeting of District 19H was Called to Order by District Governor Ken Ball at 

2:27pm.  The proceedings were then handed off to Emcee PDG Patty Allen. 

PDG Judy Portas offered a word of prayer.  ID Allan Hunt led the gathering in America.  2nd 

VDG Joel Haggen led the group in O Canada. 

Patty remarked at how this was the first international gathering in 18 months for the Lions of 

19H.  “we’re BA-ACK!”  She encouraged the group to keep the faith; even though this has been 

a challenging time for us all, things WILL get better! 

We then moved to the Banner Exchange portion of the meeting which saw a number of people 

stand in for others, due to border crossing restrictions and issues. 

H1 – 2nd VDG Joel Haggen received the ZC banner on behalf of ZC Galen Laird. 

H2 – Rock White on behalf of PZC Darren Bell, handed the banner to DG Ken on behalf of ZC 

Carol Torset. A formal exchange will be held later. 

H3 – PDG Patty handed the banner to ZC Tom Latter.  Tom said this is our chance for rebirth as 

Lions. 

H4 - 1st VDG Steven Wong received the banner on behalf of ZC Gary Kingston. 

H5 – Robin Woolmer, on behalf of PZC Linda DeRoche, handed the banner to Patti Easterling & 

ZC Shannon Rasmussen whose message to the gathering was “each one reach one” in 

reference to growing our organization. 

H6 – PZC Alice Cain who served for 2 ½ years happily passed the banner on to ZC Bruce 

Bennewith. 

H7 – ZC Carolyn O’Dell was presented her banner by her husband Robert O’Dell on behalf of 

PZC Jack Peebles.  Carolyn says this will be a year to survive and thrive! 

On to the next segment and the passing of the District Leadership Banners. 

Because there had been no Banner Passing in 2020, 1st VDG Steven Wong passed the banner 

to 2nd VDG Joel Haggen. 

DG Ken passed the 1st VDG Banner to Steven saying “build your team, delegate as much as 

possible and, don’t be afraid to ask for help.” 

PDG Patty wished the Team well and encouraged them to have fun!  DG Ken says “We’re 

back.” 

The NEXT Cabinet Meeting will be held October 23rd at the MD19 office, at 10:00 a.m.  It will be 

a hybrid meeting; mix of Zoom and Live-and-in-person. 

The meeting adjourned at 3:30 pm.  (minutes recorded by Secretary Pro Tem – Sandra Ball) 



 

 

Those in attendance signed in: 

Name Club Position 

Rosemary Small Barnet, BC Secretary, PZC  

Rock White Burlington, US Treasurer, PZC 

Joel Haggen Bellingham Fairhaven, US 2nd VDG, Secretary 

Vicki Haggen Bellingham Fairhaven, US President 

Shannon Rasmussen Port Coquitlam, BC ZC H5 

John Moralek Surrey Central, BC MD19 Council Chair 

Barry Shiles Surrey Central, BC MD19 Leo Chair 

Al Cain Mt Cheam Lions, BC Chief Cook 

Alice Cain Mt Cheam Lions, BC Vice President, PZC 

Robin Woolmer Surrey Central, BC President 

Corinne White Surrey Central, BC Lions Fdn Canada, PDG 

Judy Portas Langley, BC PDG 

Don Wight Everson, US Pres Xmas Ship, PDG 

Tom Latter Aldergrove, BC ZC H3, Secretary 

Susan Latter Aldergrove, BC Lion 

Gordon Mufford Aldergrove, BC President 

Bruce Bennewith Chilliwack Mt Cheam, BC ZC H6 

Gord Graves Port Coquitlam, BC PDG 

Allan Hunt Mt Cheam, BC International Director 

Sonja Hunt Mt Cheam, BC Spouse of ID Hunt 

Patti Easterling Port Coquitlam, BC President 

Steven Wong Richmond Chinatown, BC 1st VDG 

Richard Simonson Port Coquitlam, BC PZC, Treasurer 

Rosalie Kunic Port Coquitlam, BC 2nd Vice President 

Lynda Davidson Fort Langley, BC CARE 

Marilyn Coleman Fort Langley, BC Lion 

Carol McKenzie Fort Langley, BC Lion 

Wendy Canessa Fort Langley, BC Conference Registrar 

Carolyn O’Dell Whidbey Island, US ZC H7 

Robert O’Dell Whidbey Island, US MD19 GLT, PZC 

Patty Allen-White Bellingham Central, US PDG 

Sandra Ball Mount Vernon, US 1st Vice President, PZC, Web 

Ken Ball Mount Vernon, WA District Governor 

Robert Kunka Port Coquitlam, BC Fiancée ZC H5 

   

   

 

 


